
Saint Matthias Parish 
409 Hemenway Street  

Marlborough, MA 01752 
Phone: 508-460-9255  
Fax: 508-480-8801 

 Mission Statement 
To live out the message of Jesus Christ and become, in fact and 
appearance, a true Christian community. 
 

Faith Formation 
Faith formation is a lifelong process: an ongoing interaction with 
God’s creative goodness. We allow the Gospel to transform us and 
then bring transformation to the world. The Faith Formation 
Program at St. Matthias Parish provides opportunities to grow as 
individuals and as a community. We offer classroom sessions for 
children, a comprehensive Confirmation program,   
intergenerational learning in a variety of formats, and an adult 
enrichment program. For more information, contact Theresa 
Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 
 

Community Prayer Line 
Our prayer line, coordinated by Marie Mangan (978-562-2891), 
offers prayers for you, your loved ones and friends.  Requests may 
also be placed in the "Prayer Request" box at the rear of the 
Church.  All requests will be kept confidential. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
Those who are not baptized or have been baptized into another 
Christian community and are interested in learning more about 
initiation into the Catholic faith are invited to speak with Theresa 
Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 
 

Infant Baptism 
Our parish celebrates the sacrament of Baptism for infants and 
children under the age of 7 at regularly scheduled Sunday Masses.  
Please call Deacon Doug at any time during pregnancy or at least 
two months in advance for information on baptismal catechesis and 
the choosing of godparents. 
 

Adult Confirmation 
Adults desiring to complete their Christian Initiation with the 
sacrament of Confirmation are encouraged to contact Fr. Fran 
 

Reconciliation 
This sacrament of God’s infinite forgiveness, also known as 
Penance and Confession, is celebrated on Saturdays at 3:15PM or 
by appointment with Fr. Fran. Communal celebrations of the 
sacrament occur during Advent and Lent. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
The Church encourages all who are ill, about to undergo surgery, or 
confined to their homes due to illness to be prayed over and anointed 
with sacred oil.  This can take place at a parish Mass, in the home 
or in the hospital. Please speak with Fr. Fran for more details . 
 

Marriage 
Congratulations to engaged couples!  Please contact Fr. Fran eight 
months to a year before your wedding to plan a program of 
marriage preparation. 
 
Welcome New Parishioners! 
We invite you to share in our life as a Eucharistic Community. 
Please complete a registration card found at the church entrances or 
register at the parish office.  We look forward to welcoming you to 
our parish community. 

Parish Leadership 
Francis P. O'Brien, Pastor 
 frobrien@stmattpar.org 
Doug Peltak, Deacon 
 dcnpeltak@stmattpar.org 
Paul G. Coletti, Deacon 
 dcncoletti@stmattpar.org 
Theresa Salafia, Faith Formation Director 
 tsalafia@stmattpar.org 
Judy McManus, Director of Music Ministry, Emerita  
 jmsweetums@aol.com  
Joyce Belliveau, Choir Director 
 jbbelle@comcast.net 
Diane Balinski, Office Manager 
 dbalinski@stmattpar.org 
April Lowe, Communications Administrator/Receptionist 
 alowe@stmattpar.org 
Darleen Doona, Bookkeeper 
     ddoona@stmattpar.org  
James Cannava, Maintenance 
Joe Grimaldo, Co-Chair, Finance Council 
Paul G. Coletti, Co-Chair, Finance Council 
St. Vincent dePaul Society  tel. no. 978-493-3037 
 

Celebrations of the Eucharist 
 The Lord’s Day 
      Saturday Vigil:     4:00 p.m.  
  Sunday:     10:00 a.m.  
 

 Liturgy of the Word for Children 
       Liturgy of the Word for Children is Celebrated at the   
  10:00 a.m. Mass on the 1st Sunday of the month     
  (October through April) 
 

 Weekday 
       Monday, Tuesday, and Friday:  9: 00 a.m.  
   Downstairs Chapel 
 

 Holy Day 
       9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.  
 Easter Sunday 
       9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.  



THIS WEEK AT ST. MATTHIAS 
 

Saturday,  June 29 

 Celebration of the Eucharist  

  Church, 4:00 p.m. 
  

Sunday, June 30 

 Celebration of the Eucharist  

  Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Coffee Social 

  Parish Hall, following the 10:00 a.m. Mass  
 

Wednesday, July 3 

 Rosary Recitation  

  Church, 6:00 p.m. 

 Shawl Ministry  

    Downstairs Conference Room, 6:45 p.m. 
  

Thursday, July 4 

  Parish Office Closed   

    Observance of Independence Day  
  

Saturday,  July 6 

 Celebration of the Eucharist  

  Church, 4:00 p.m. 
  

Sunday, July 7  
 

 Celebration of the Eucharist  

  Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Coffee Social 

  Parish Hall, following the 10:00 a.m. Mass  

 St. Vincent dePaul Society Meeting  

    Downstairs Conference Room, 11:15 a.m. 

 

Weekday Masses for the Week of  June 30 
 

Monday, Tuesday and Friday  

9:00 a.m. in the  

Downstairs Conference Room Chapel 
  

For Mass updates, please check the 

website and voice message  

on the Parish Office phone. 

 

INTENTIONS FOR THE EUCHARIST 
 

Saturday, June 29 — 4:00 p.m. 
  

Betty Montgomery 

Memorial 
 

 Sunday, June 30 — 10:00 a.m. 
 

Thomas Grasso 

Memorial 
 

Saturday, July 6 — 4:00 p.m. 
   

William Bruce-Tagoe  

10th Anniversary Memorial 
 

 Sunday, July 7 — 10:00 a.m. 
  

Vicenta Alvarez 

1st Anniversary Memorial 

St. Matthias Parish 

NEW Office Hours Beginning  Week of  June 30 
 

Monday,  Tuesday and Thursday 

 9:00 a.m. — 2:00 p.m.  
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Thursday, July 4 
 

Parish Office Closed in Observance of 

Independence Day  

 

CELEBRATION OF THE EUCHARIST  

MUSIC SELECTIONS 

JUNE 29 — JUNE 30 
 

 

 

Gathering:     God We Gather  

       Booklet # 1    pg. 11 
 

Preparation:    The Summons  

       Hymnal #687  

 

Communion:   You Satisfy The Hungry Heart   

       Hymnal #816  

 

Recessional:    We Journey Together  

       Booklet # 6    pg. 14 

 
 

    The Worship Booklet for Ordinary Time contains Mass 

responses as well as our musical selection. Please return the 

booklet to the book rack at the conclusion of Mass. 

NEXT WEEK’S SCRIPTURE READINGS 

 

Readings for the Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

July 6 and July 7  
 

Isaiah 66:10-14C 

Galatians 6:14-18   

Luke  10:1-12,17-20 



 

Financial Realities 
 

 With the beginning of the month of July, St. Matthias 

Parish begins a new fiscal year.  If you have been 

following this column over the past few weeks, you know 

that our parish, like many parishes, is experiencing 

challenging financial times. In order to present to our 

parish and to the archdiocese a balanced budget, and to 

live within our means while saving for the future, our 

Finance Council has had to make some serious cuts in an 

already bare bones budget. This is due to a general shortfall 

in weekly collections as well as a more pronounced 

shortfall in our 2019 Grand Annual Campaign.   

I would like to thank our parish Finance Council and 

budget subcommittee for putting in a great deal of time on 

our 2020 budget. While they have inspected every aspect 

of our budget to make these cuts, it is unfortunate that 

some of our hardworking and faithful employees will be 

directly affected by them with a reduction in work hours. I 

can unequivocally say that everyone on our staff gives one 

hundred percent and above to our parish on a daily basis. I 

would like to thank them for all they do for our parish, 

especially the work which they do behind the scenes, 

which exceeds anything found in  their job descriptions. 

Let me share with you just a couple of other areas 

where cuts have been made. You may remember that we 

had decided to take out a loan from the archdiocese to 

complete some badly needed flooring projects.  Given the 

current fiscal situation, we have decided against the loan  

and agreed to finance the projects over a period of time as 

our budget allows. We were hoping to complete one of 

those projects within the FY2020 budget, however, this is 

one of the areas we needed to cut. Also, with the retirement 

of our music director, Judy McManus, we had hoped to 

budget for her successor.  (Judy had donated her services 

as music director for a number of years) This, too, has been 

cut.  This is an important area that we need to be able to 

fund as soon as possible.   

As you can see, the fiscal news is challenging!  

However, I know that our parish can meet the challenge 

and grow through this next fiscal year.   We will be in good 

shape if we consistently hit or exceed our weekly 

collection goal of $4,000 dollars. If you are able, please 

contribute to the success of our parish by increasing your 

weekly donation.  And please don’t forget about us when 

you are on summer vacation.   

I can’t stress enough that a great way to consistently 

support our parish is to sign on to the We Share On Line 

Giving program.  It’s fast, easy, and insures the parish a 

steady weekly income while helping each parishioner to set 

and not have to worry about a weekly donation. 

Information is found on our website and also by calling our 

parish office. 
 

 

 

New Parish Office Hours Beginning Monday, July 1 
  

    Beginning this week our parish office hours are 

changing in light of our fiscal realities.  Our office will be 

open three days a week, Monday, Tuesday and 

Thursday, from 9AM until 2PM.  The office will be 

closed on Wednesdays and Fridays.  You can, of course, 

leave a message at any time on our parish voice mail and e 

mail systems.  As always, Deacon Doug, Theresa Salafia 

and I will be checking our mail outside of office hours, so 

please make sure you leave messages for us directly on our 

voice mail or through our e mail addresses.  
 

 

Happy 4th! 
 

As the calendar takes us into the heart of the summer 

season, the July Fourth holiday brings us to reflect upon the 

founding of our country and how things are going today. 

For Catholic Christians, as we look for answers to the 

questions and situations in our country that keep us up at 

night, we have a timeless truth in Christ that is the 

touchstone not only for our spiritual life, but our civic life 

as well.  Christ summed up all law in one saying: love God 

with all your heart and love your neighbor as yourself. 

As we reflect upon  the state of our country on this July 

Fourth, perhaps it would be good to reflect upon the state 

of our own hearts as well. 

Does our faith inform how we speak and act in our role 

as citizens? Do we reflect upon the gospel message of love, 

inclusion and mercy when we size up potential leaders as 

the 2020 election cycle begins?  Do we walk strictly along 

ideological or party lines, or do we move out of our 

comfort zone to walk with the ones who take a moral 

stance for the good? 

In a nation of immigrants, do we walk with the newest 

wave of people seeking a better life in our country, or do 

we fear that those who look and think differently will take 

away our security.  Are we quick to condemn entire groups 

of people for the unlawful acts of some?  Are we willing to 

share what we have with those in need, or do we circle the 

wagons, protecting what is ours? 

While it’s great to enjoy the barbeques, fireworks and 

all that goes with celebrating the holiday, perhaps we 

would be doing our founders and our country a great 

disservice if we didn’t take some time to wrestle with these 

hard issues.  And we would be doing our discipleship in 

Christ a great disservice if we didn’t wrestle with these 

issues from within the context of a loving and merciful 

God. 

 

  

 

June 30, 2019                                                         Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

FROM FR. FRAN 



June 30, 2019                                                         Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 FAITH FORMATION  
       

Registration for 2019-20 Faith Formation Classes 

Coming Soon 

Previously Enrolled Families: 

 Re-registration forms for families previously enrolled in 

Faith Formation were mailed this past week. Families 

whose children participated in Faith Formation last school 

year are asked to verify the information printed on the 

registration form. It is important that your email address 

and phone contact number are accurate. For planning 

purposes it is helpful to receive your forms with the 

applicable fees, as soon as possible, as materials need to be 

ordered before September 1, 2019   

     No child will ever denied participation in our faith 

gatherings.  If there is a reason the registration fee is of 

concern, please communicate this to Father Fran or 

Theresa Salafia at 508-460-9255.  All conversations are 

held in the strictest of confidence.  

     If you know of any new families in our area who may 

be interested in our Faith Formation classes, please have 

them contact the Faith Formation Office at 508-460-9255 

or email Theresa Salafia at tsalafia@stmattpar.org.  

New Families: 
 Welcome!  Registration packets are available at the 

back of the church on the bulletin board.  Please fill out the 

form completely and return to the office by mail, through 

the offertory collection basket or in person at the Parish 

office. 

 

Pray for  the   

Heal ing  of  the  s ick  
 

 

Please Pray For…   
 

Richard Abraham, Conor Canavan, Carol Chatalian, 

Danielle and Melissa Chiasson, Steven Chiasson, Joseph 

Cox, Adelbert Cyr, The Del Raso Family, Fay DiNitto, Dale 

Dolesh, W. Joseph Doyle, Kent Dudley, Stella Fettig, David 

Giugno, Hannah Gluck, Thomas Gluck, Russ Hokanson, 

Emma Johnston, Fr. Mike MacEwen, Dave Mackenzie, Kay 

McNeill, Pat McNeil, Mike Mauro, Maura McGuinness, Judy 

McManus, Michael Messom, Theresa Morrill, Deborah 

Natoli, Jennifer Natoli, Mary and Bob OôConnor, Johnny 

Pellrine, Jean Peltak, Theresa Perry, Andy Rivers, Joan 

Russo, Kathleen Shine, Andrew Tivnan, Pedro Torres, 

Trunfio Family, Ronald Vaudreuil, Phil Verdino and Jenny 

Weibel. 
 

  

 Please let the office know if you would like our parish to 

pray for the health and support of your loved ones.  

SUNDAY COFFEE SOCIAL  

FOLLOWING 10:00 A .M. MASS  
 

 

     Throughout the year, the St. Matthias parish  

parishioners, friends and visitors are welcome to enjoy 

coffee, donuts and conversation in the parish hall.  This 

weekly gathering is hosted by volunteers of the parish.  

While the food and coffee is complimentary, donations 

toward the weekly event are most appreciated.  Come 

down after Mass during the summer, and take time to 

visit with one another in a relaxed and 

friendly  environment.    

     If you would like to volunteer to 

host on a Sunday, please contact the 

parish office.  

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP 

THURSDAY, JULY 11 — 7:00 P.M.  
 

      St. Matthias Parish Bereavement Support Group meets on 

a regular basis, every other Thursday.   

 The next meeting will take place on Thursday, July 11 at 

7:00 p.m. in the downstairs conference room. Anyone 

interested should contact Deacon Doug at the Parish office at 

508-460-9255.   

OUR FATHER’S TABLE  

TUESDAY, JULY 9 — 4:00 P.M.  
 

      St. Matthias Parish will host the upcoming Our 

Fatherôs Table at New Hope Church, 204 Main Street 

Marlborough on Tuesday, July 9 beginning at 4:00 p.m. 

Your help with serving, cooking or baking is greatly 

appreciated. This work provides an opportunity to serve 

our neighbors in the community.  

     For details or to volunteer, please contact Sue Dolesh 

via e-mail:  daledolesh@gmail.com. 

RECITATION OF THE ROSARY  

WEDNESDAY EVENING 

JULY 3 AT 6:00 P.M. — CHURCH  
 

 All are welcome to join each Wednesday 

evening beginning at 6:00 p.m. in the Church 

for the Recitation of the Rosary.  



Weekly Financials June 22 and June 23 

Weekly Goal:   $4,000 
 

Offertory collection of June 22 and 23    $3,093.53  

    A deficit of $906.11 toward the weekly goal.   

      Of that amount WeShare donations    $   380.55  

Promoting the Gospel          $   569.00 
       

Parishioners celebrating Mass                    320 

 

PARISH FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP  

ST. MATTHIAS GRAND ANNUAL COLLECTION  

AS OF 6/25/2019 

 The 2019 Grand Annual collection is coming to a close. 

Grand Annual packets are still available at the church 

entrances or you may click on the On-Line Giving link to 

use WeShare at www.stmattpar.org.   
     

   Grand Annual Goal   $80,000  
 

  Total Pledged     $54,640  

  Total Received     $51,390 

  Total to Reach Goal   $25,360 
 

   Number of Families Pledged     105 

School Supplies Drive  
     Our friends at United Way of Tri-County are already 

busy planning for the start of the next school season.  For 

over 25 years the United Way of Tri-County has been 

collecting and distributing school supplies to children and 

youth in the greater Marlborough area, distributing 

approximately 800 backpacks each year.  We are helping 

them with our annual “Tools for Schools” collection on July 

20/21 and July 27/28. 

     Lists of requested items may be found at the church 

entrances.  Some of the items include backpacks, pens, 

pencils, colored pencils, crayons, glue sticks, scissors and 

notebooks.  Gift cards from Target, Wal-Mart, and Staples 

are always welcome if you don’t have time to shop. 

     When a child is properly equipped for school they can 

focus their attention on their studies. This is a wonderful 

opportunity for you to truly make a difference in the life of a 

child. Thank you in advance for your generosity. 

     Volunteers are also needed to assist with sorting supplies 

and assembling backpacks, picking up 

donations and delivering backpacks to 

community agencies.   

     For more information please contact 

Barbara LaGrenade, Director of 

Volunteerism, United Way of Tri-County 

at 508-370-4902 or via email at 

barbara.lagrenade@uwotc.org. 


